APC
Minutes
February 19, 2013
Voting Members:
Susan Thompson, Tejinder Neelon
Ex officio Members:
David Barsky, Pamela Bell, David McMartin, 

Absent: 

Israel Irizarry, Salah Moukhlis, Sarah Villarreal, Thomas Swanger

Guests:


Lourdes Shahamiri

I. Chair’s report

a. Maximum Number of Units During Intersession Policy submitted to EC.

b. Update of Academic Calendars officially referred to APC by EC.

II.
Other reports

1. David Barsky asked to have EC refer the policy concerning graduation requirements to be updated.  The objective is to correct statements in the policy concerning the number of units required for upper-division credit. Currently 40 units in upper-division credit is required of all majors. However, Title 5 only requires that BA degree candidates complete 40 upper-division units. Title 5 does not require BS degree candidates to complete a specific number of upper-division units. David shared a handout with committee members that included the CSUSM Graduation Requirements policy and relevant text from Title 5 sections dealing with required curriculum for bachelor of arts and bachelor of science degrees. 
ACTION: Sue will ask EC to refer the policy to APC.
III.
Old Business

1. Challenge Exam policy. David hasn’t met with Michael Hughes yet. Discussion was tabled until the next meeting.
IV.
 New Business

1. Update academic calendars. David Barsky presented 4 years of new academic calendars, going through 2017. The calendars were based on the usual principles including 74 instructional days, fixed holidays, flexible holidays, and the pay period criteria set by the Chancellor’s Office. A new constraint was put in place by the Chancellor’s Office requiring that the fall semester not start ‘too early’. No specifics were given but it is related to recent legislation that requires CSUs to give 90-day notice before changing fees at start of term. This means that the calendar needs to consider the date of the May CSU board meeting where fees are determined. 

Other considerations include 10 weeks summers. These used to have to start on Saturday to account for COBA’s course schedules. COBA’s new 5-week modules remove this constraint so summer session can begin on Monday. The grading period is usually 4 days but can be reduced to 3 if necessary. The calendar tries to keep commencement weekend separate from Memorial Day weekend. As a result, the last day of spring semester finals is on the same Friday that is the first day of Commencement. Spring break rules depend on when Martin Luther King day occurs and how it impacts the 74 instructional days. If MLK falls outside the instruction calendar, our practice is to observe Cesar Chavez day on its own and not in spring break; spring break will be the 9th day of the semester. If MLK does occur inside the instruction calendar, then spring break occurs during the week Cesar Chavez day is observed.
The new calendars also clarify what happens on Thanksgiving to reflect actual practice. Specifically, it makes explicit that classes don’t meet Saturday of Thanksgiving. Calendar year 2015 has some oddities. In particular, there is an ‘extra week’ between May and June 2015.We may want to put this extra week at the end of spring semester since extra processing needs to be done there.
1. ACTION: David needs inform Thomas on where extra week in summer 2015 should go – front or back. It was suggested that the end week might be better for students.  
2. ACTION: How many calendars do we want? 1, 2, 3, or 4. 
3. Instruct David to take next step – put on official template. Use the assumption that year 2016’s extra week goes to spring. 
V.
Discussion items
VI.
Information items

